CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

17TH NOVEMBER, 2003.

PRESENT:
Councillors Hinds and Murphy






M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, J. Spink and

A. Westwood

Councillor Warmisham, J. Baker, K. Darragh,

B. McIntyre and A. Williams also attended

· Alan Eastwood reported on a break-in that had occurred at the Registrars Office on Sunday, 16th November

· Lowry drawing – “The Street” that the advice from Counsel that the Council is the absolute owner of the drawing be accepted.

· Information available electronically to Members – noted and that Dave Hunter include in his report on the SOLAR system an assessment of the p.c.’s in Members homes

· Charges for the hire of Committee rooms – Keith Clare reported that the Council did not make appointments to the Trades Council

· Record of the meeting held on 10th November, 2003 – noted

· Download of Schools bank accounts via Financial Director and Lloyds Link - APPROVED

· Proposals for Capital Expenditure – APPROVED the following

· Cadishead Way Stage 2 – diversion of statutory undertakings - £339k

· Reconstruction of West Egerton Street Bridge by Network Rail- £75k

· Application for VER – two applications from Community and Social Services APPROVED

· Beacon Status – site visits to take place on 27th November, 2003.

· The Call Centre will this week receive its one millionth call

· Error with Direct Debit collection of Council Tax this month – may result in some people becoming overdrawn

· Community and Social Services – Medium Term Budget Strategy:-

· Included details of :-

· FSS/Budget Strategy

· Budget Analysis 2003/04

· Service Strategy and Budget Projections

· Children’s Services Budget Pressures

· Possible 2.5% inflationary uplift to meet anticipated costs in placement costs
· Not meeting P.I’s for children in care
· Looking to change policy on older children currently in care
· Possible additional funding requirement (invest to save) to have up to 50 child protection orders revoked
· Learning Difficulties Service Budget Pressures

· Agreement with PCT to use additional Supporting People income to meet the pressures on the pooled budget for Learning Difficulties
· Head of Service and staff have been set targets to be achieved
· Older People Service Budget Pressures

· Intermediate Domiciliary Service to start in November, 2003
· Cross Directorate Service Budget Pressures

· Impact of reduced working week (single status)
· Other Service Budget Pressures

· One stop Shop at Little Hulton
· Submit the report (amended to include national details) to Budget Strategy Committee as a part 2 item
· Education Revenue Budget
· Per Pupil Guarantee – implications explained
· Problems associated with “Workforce Reform” where teachers will stop carrying out admin functions resulting in additional staff having to be employed
· Need to apply rigid criteria for distribution of resources to schools in deficit
· Transport – joint best value recently carried out of Education and Social Services transport needs – Bob McIntyre to (a) let Alan Westwood have a briefing note on the outcome and (b) produce an analysis of the budget
· Re-structuring of certain Standards Funds will result in the Council having to find over £100k match funding
· Children in residential accommodation – if the fees increase we have to pay the increase, can not remove the child
· Details of the schools, LEA, Youth budgets etc. required by Wednesday (in-time for the announcement of the RSG)
· VER’s looking to keep to a minimum – natural wastage an re-deployment
· Some schools need to close and be amalgamated but do not have the capital funds to build new schools
· Transitional Grants – Salford will again miss out (aimed mainly at the shire counties)
· Salford will not apply to draw down on future Forward Grants
